AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING:  

7.30 p.m. on 
Monday 19 November 2007

in the upper room of the Globe PH, 152 London Road, NG2 3BQ (between London Road and Meadows Way just north of north of Trent Bridge)
AGENDA  

1. Welcome, and apologies for absence

2. Discussion with PC Darren Surgey, the Crime Reduction Officer for The Meadows and Community Protection Officer Tom Rawlings (in place of Matt Jones) on ‘Cycle Theft’.

 (7.30-8.30 p.m)
(10-minute break)

3. Minutes of Pedals meeting of 15 October and matters arising:

· Autumn newsletter dispatch – continuing delay with labels etc.
· Cyclists on pavements: message of 25 October from Jenny Kukan

· Cyclists and lights campaign and Nottingham University Eco-Action event: update from Susan Young and Chris Gardner

· Report on discussion on Cycling Action Plan at 13 November meeting of City Council Regeneration, Infrastructure and Sustainability Panel

· Nottingham Station Redevelopment Plans – revised cycle parking proposals

· Proposed meeting with East Midlands Trains re cycling issues
· NET Extension plans and Public Inquiry – message of 31 October from Nazia Tanveer, NET Project Team

· University Boulevard cycle path – continuing problems with Nottingham Univ. South entrance junction layout changes

· Matters arising from minutes of Notts CC Highways South Cycle Working Group meeting, 31 October (a.m)

· Matters arising from minutes of Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group meeting, 31 October (p.m.), e.g. Ridewise and Cycling on Pavements offenders.
· CCN/CTC Autumn Campaigners, Conference, Saturday 17th November, Oxford

4. (other) cycle facility and traffic matters

· Sneinton Bikers: copy of my message of 3 November to John Lee, City Council

· Broken cycle stands by BHS side entrance to Broad Marsh Centre

· Other City Council consultations: proposed Traffic Regulation Orders etc.: 
· Riverside Crescent development, riverside path and proposed foot/cycle bridge from bottom of Trent Lane

· Proposed Chilwell Lane-Bramcote Avenue cycle route, Chilwell

· Cycling through Arnold: draft article for NG5 magazine

· Rushcliffe Borough Council cycling commitment and outstanding issues

· Report of site meeting of 1 November re Chris Murden’s ideas for Clifton-Ruddington cycle route

· Report of 19 November meeting of Ruddington Fields Business Park travel group
Ha
5. Finance

6. Autumn / Winter Newsletter and improving service for members
7. Events / meetings

· EcoTeams Training event, West Bridgford, 24th November – message of 11 November from Tim Gray:

· 30 November Travelwatch East Midlands Meet the new Franchise Holders meeting, Leicester
· Wed 5 December: Guide Ride leaders debrief and planning 2008 programme, County Hall
· Future meetings pattern: mini-rides and visiting speaker slots

· Climate Change cycle ride, London, Saturday 8 December

· Pedals Christmas Social evening, Monday 17 December
· East Midlands Cyclists’ Forum next meeting, Chesterfield: new date: Sat. 5 April 2008

8. Miscellaneous items

· The People’s Million National Lottery Giveaway Televised Vote, December: Sustrans Connect 2 and Notts CC Living Legend Lottery bid projects and appeal for our votes!
· New Pedals contact email address: message of 14 November from Susan Young
9. Any other business

BACKGROUND NOTES

* means feedback especially wanted please

** means help please!

1.  Welcome and apologies

Apologies for absence from

Mara Ozolins, John Wilson.

2. Discussion with PC Darren Surgey, the Crime reduction officer for The Meadows and Community Protection Officer Tom Rawlings (in place of Matt Jones) on ‘Cycle Theft’.

 (7.30-8.30 p.m)
Change of speaker: Mike Madin (Sustrans BikeIt Manager) said he could no longer make this date and will therefore come in January. I then contacted Matt Jones to ask if he could bring forward our discussion with him on Cycle Theft and he could not make this date but has arranged for his colleagues to come instead.
3. Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 15th October 2007 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Alison Russell, Jenny Kukan, Andrew Martin, Susan Young, Terry Scott, Andrew Househan, Karina Wells, Arthur Williams and Dave Silverwood.

Apologies for Absence: Chris Gardner, John Wilson, Mara Ozolins.
Discussion with Dave Silverwood of Notts Police re Cycling on Pavements. Dave is a Police Officer at Canning Circus Police Station and a regular cyclist. Dave opened the discussion by describing the priorities reported from Local Area Groups (LAG) in his beat. LAG’s work to tackle local crime and anti-social behaviour identified as priorities by local people. Cycling on pavements has been identified by LAG’s as a priority. Pavement cyclists are liable to a £30 fine. The policy of the Police is to use discretion in ticketing pavement cyclists; however, reckless cyclists will be ticketed (except those under 16 who cannot be fined). It is not yet known whether targeting pavement cyclists has led to a reduction in pavement cycling. It was agreed that education was a highly effective means of deterring pavement cycling (as well as other misdemeanours such as riding without lights). The role of 
Ridewise in cycle training was emphasised, and it is part of Police policy to refer cyclists to this scheme. Ways of promoting Ridewise were discussed.  It is hoped to promote Ridewise at Nottingham University’s November eco-event. (Students are well represented among pavement cyclists and cyclists without lights). Susan is working on free light fitting at this event and is waiting for funding from the University and permission for this from the Students’ Union.

Pedals Website. Quality photos are required to keep the website fresh and up to date. The number of hits is unknown as the website does not have a counter.

Pedals Stall. This is in dire need of revamping – ideally by March 2008. Pedals should be working with Ridewise, Sustrans and CTC to make the stall more effective.

City Cycle Maps. When resources allow, it is hoped to make it possible to download these maps electronically.

Membership Secretary. Chris and Lynne Gardner are taking over this role from Dave Morris. This offer was much welcomed.
Nottingham Station Porte Cochere Cycle Stands. The fate of these is unknown with respect to redevelopment of the railway station. They may end up in the Milk Dock area of the station. These cycle stands are well used, and cyclists at the very least will be inconvenienced when they are relocated. However, Stagecoach (the new franchise holder) realises the importance of cycle parking.

A and K Frame Barrier Testing. There was a big turn out for this. The K frame was less popular than expected. The staggered barriers were preferred by most cyclists to either the A-frame or K-frame designs.
Finance. Nothing to report other than the bank account is being changed.

Autumn Newsletter. This should go out next Wednesday (24th), all being well, and will include a flyer from Nelsons.

CTC/ CCN Campaigners’ Conference, Oxford. Hugh will attend this on Nov 17th.

SUMAC Centre. From Oct 20th until Christmas workshops are being held every Saturday afternoon. On Nov 3rd (2pm-5pm), a bike maintenance workshop is being held. Volunteers would be appreciated.

Court Gardens, Compton Acres. This path is still blocked and has been for ages. An opportunity for a Pedals stunt here perhaps?

Update

Autumn newsletter dispatch – continuing delay with labels etc.

I have, very regrettably, no further definite news on when we will have the labels etc. to send out these. Dave Morris had hoped to get it done several weeks ago but has been delayed by a family bereavement and then being in hospital himself.

I will bring printed copies along to the meeting so at least people attending will not need to wait any longer for these.

Cycling on Pavements – message of 25 October from Jenny Kukan, City Council:

“Hugh,

Following on from the last Pedals meeting I have been making some enquiries about how CPOs deal with cyclists on pavements.

 

(See emails below)

 

I have called Andrew Errington to discuss this and he said that with the greatest respect to P.Cs they can only talk about how they personally deal with the issue and strongly advised that you invite Andy Rooke who is the Divisional Lead on Respect for Transport and Cycle issues to get a more holistic overview. 

Jenny Kukan
Technical Officer, Traffic Management
0115 9156454
-----Original Message-----
From: Errington, Andrew [mailto:andrew.errington@Nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk] 
Sent: 24 October 2007 16:12
To: Jenny Kukan
Cc: Rooke, Andy, TInsp2287
Subject: RE: cyclists on pavements
 

Jenny,

I've tried to call you a couple of times to discuss.  CPO's use delegated Police Powers to deal with cycling on the pavement and have their discretion enshrined in law.  We have had a couple of concerns where statements may have been made saying its ok to cycle on certain pavements so long as it’s quiet.  The officer makes decision on how to approach each individual circumstance, a ticket is a form of warning as opposed to arrest and court.  It is also interesting to note we get a lot of pressure from customers claiming we do not do enough to clamp down on cycling on the pavement.  Overall we try to keep a balanced approach but it remains illegal to cycle on pavements.  Inspector Rooke is the Divisional lead on Respect for Transport and Cycle issues and it may be useful to invite him to a meeting rather than reporting third had or going through a P.C.

Andrew

07944 793097


-----Original Message-----
From: Jenny Kukan [mailto:jenny.kukan@nottinghamcity.gov.uk]
Sent: 24 October 2007 12:53
To: Errington, Andrew
Subject: cyclists on pavements

Dear Andrew,

I work within the Traffic Management department for Nottingham City Council. The issue has recently been raised about cycling on pavements and offenders receiving tickets for this.

 

I regularly attend the ‘Pedals’ cycling group meetings as a Traffic Management employee as we are one of the departments who design and implement cycling schemes including on road and off road provisions.

 

At the last meeting PC Dave Silverwood (based at Caning Circus Police Station) attended to talk about the Police’s policy with dealing with cyclists on pavement. He said that the Police use their discretion and if a cyclist is riding with caution, being considerate and giving way to pedestrians they will give a warning instead of a ticket.

 

I wonder if you could let me know whether the Neighbourhood Protection policy for issuing tickets to cyclists on pavements is similar to this of the Police or not? I am hoping to report back to Pedals members at the next meeting in the middle of November.

Many thanks for your time

Jenny Kukan, Technical Officer
Traffic Management
0115 9156454
Bikes and lights / Pedals stall proposal at Nottingham University Eco-Action event, 21 November:

Susan Young and Chris Gardner to update on plans for this. Both have put in a lot of work recently to prepare for it.

City Regeneration, Infrastructure and Sustainability Standing Panel – Pedals comments for 13 November meeting: message of 25 Oct from Chelsea Coleman-Wood, City Council:

“Hello Hugh

PEDALS’ views will be included in the papers that go out with the RIS Panel Agenda or the meeting. Would you like me to forward you the agenda and papers by e-mail or post? If by post, please can I have your postal address? 

 

The Train Station Redevelopment has now been rescheduled for the Panel’s 11th December meeting. However, Officers have been requested to bring information to answer the issues raised by PEDALS in relation to the station as well in November although it may not be that all questions re station can be answered until December. 

 

Hope this is clear but if you have any questions I would be happy to answer them. 

Best Wishes, Chelsea 

 

-----Original Message-----
From: Hugh McClintock (Dell) [mailto:Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com] 
Sent: 15 October 2007 23:50
To: myra.thomson@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Cc: chelsea.coleman-wood@nottinghamcity.gov.uk
Subject: Re: Regeneration Panel - Pedals comments for 13 November meeting

Emma / Chelsea

Please find attached a statement of Pedals comments for the 13 November meeting.

See you then, Hugh

… City Regeneration, Infrastructure and Sustainability Standing Panel – Pedals comments – my message of 14 November to Cllr. Emma Dewinton
“Emma
Thanks again for the opportunity for me to attend yesterday's meeting of the Regeneration Standing Panel and to take part in the discussion on the draft Cycling Action Plan. I thought that a number of interesting points were raised in the discussion even though time was rather limited in view of the fact that such a long time had been spent on the previous item. It occurred to me afterwards that we had not really touched at all on the points in my written report, circulated earlier and included with the agenda papers, about the NET extensions and the Station redevelopment, either in the discussions on this item or in the subsequent one on the NET Extension Plans. There was also now opportunity for Pat Armstrong from the NET Project Team to respond to the Pedals points about this which I had made.
 

In view of this and also the fact that I gather that the Panel is now to have a separate discussion on the Station redevelopment plans at the next meeting, on 11 December, I wonder if it might be possible please for me to attend this meeting as well, so as to provide a fresh opportunity to discuss our views along with those of the other interested parties?
best wishes, Hugh”

PS. Issues raised in the discussion included:-
· poor riding behaviour and cyclists’ lack of lights (predictably! – though at least it gave me a chance to report on our initiatives with the Police on Cycling on Pavements and free cycle lights etc), 
· how to promote cycling in hillier parts of Nottingham (especially for over 60s like Cllr. John Hartshorne!), 
· the apparent lack of attention to cycling provision in Safe Routes to Schools schemes, 
· the Nottingham PCT Cycling and Health CHIPPs project (Helen Ross was also present), general education and training issues, 
· the need to learn from Leicester experience in developing a local bike recycling project.

Nottingham Station redevelopment plans; revised cycle parking proposals (my response to comments from Gary Smerdon-White following the email of 12 November from Keith Morgan, City Council, attaching copies of the revised plans for cycle parking at the Station:

“Gary

Yes, I am aware of this improvement, which is particularly important for people popping in to the Station for a few minutes to make enquiries or buy a ticket. However, these stands will not be undercover and, being outside the Station, users may feel that bikes left there are that much more prone to tampering/vandalism/theft than the current ones just inside (whose security is certainly far from perfect but whose convenience and undercover location still makes many people willing to use them, at least during the day and for less expensive / older bikes.

 

We will see at next Monday's Pedals meeting what people think of this change and how far its meets our concerns about the loss of the Porte Cochere stands.

Hugh

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: "gary" <garysmerdon-white@supanet.com>

To: "'Hugh McClintock (Dell)'" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>

Sent: Tuesday, November 13, 2007 7:10 AM

Subject: RE: Nottingham Station cycle parking proposal

> Hugh
> This proposal does include short-term parking on the pavement O/S the
> station front. In real terms about 10 yards from the existing?
> Gary
…comments from Matt Jones, Notts Police:
“As the station is presided over by British Transport Police I do not have any statistics for thefts from the station therefore I have very little to compare it to.

My knee jerk reaction is that putting cycles on display in the street does give them a shop front style effect for any potential thieves. However since I do not know what BTP do regarding surveillance of the current racks or what the theft rate is from them I have little to compare it to.

Otherwise I think it all sounds like an excellent idea. I would if possible push for the expansion of the secure long term area with a view to making to available to non station users too as a potential source of revenue and making secure parking more widely available.

From a non security POV I am a little curious as to how I could buy a ticket and lock my bike up and board a train from another platform within a short period of time. At present I can hurtle to the racks slap a lock on join the queue for my ticket and then just go straight to whichever platform I require. If the L/T racks will have access from the street can purchase facilities be made available there too?
Matt Jones, Project Support Officer
Intelligence & Performance
Nottingham Crime and Drugs Partnership, 
1st Floor, Barrasford House, 
Goldsmith St, Nottingham, NG1 5JJ
Tel:  0115 915 6393 
Mob: 0776 232 9538
Fax: 0115 915 6361

-----Original Message--From: Hugh McClintock
Sent: 12 November 2007 21:43
To: Jones, Matthew
Subject: Fw: Nottingham Station cycle parking proposal
Matt
Any comments on this please from a security point of view? Pedals considers it vital that the security of users, as well as bikes, is considered very carefully in the detailed plans for the proposed secure bike compound in the Milk Dock area and access routes to and from it.

We also think that, even for people making short visits to book tickets or make inquiries, the proposed location of cycle stands outside the station, on-street, than the present Porte Cochere area or somewhere else as close as possible the tickets/inquiries area.
Hugh

..further comments from Gary Smerdon-White, 13 November:
“Hi
Re the ticket purchase and platform info - my understanding is that there will be these facilities at the Bike Parking end. Probably using ticket machines and screens
Gary”
…and my comments on this:
“Gary

Thanks for this further info. What I meant in my earlier message is that some people want to drop in not just to buy ticket and platform info but to make inquiries about future trains and different route possibilities and that for this they want to talk to someone rather than just look at a screen, with somewhere convenient and secure to leave their bike nearby and preferably under cover.

Hugh

…comments of 14 November from Mara Ozolins:
Hugh,
It does say there will be some stands outside the station which should be OK if you just want to buy a ticket or similar. Proposals look OK to me, only drawback being the secure parking is a distance from the ticket office, but then so is the car park. I may have missed something though!
Best wishes, Mara”

PS. I also attended the special Breakfast Briefing meeting on 13 November at The Council House for the local business community to discuss gathering wide support for the larger long-term (2010) Station redevelopment proposals (now to be know as ‘The Hub). I raised the general matter of the need for a comprehensive travel plan to minimise extra car traffic from the expansion, and to encourage good cycling as well as bus, tram and pedestrian access, but there was not time then to go into detailed cycling matters.

Proposed meeting with East Midlands Trains re cycling issues

Several weeks ago Simon Gimson of EMT said that he intended to bring this forward to late November/early December but I have heard no more since and have not liked to chase hi, knowing how extremely busy they were with preparing for their franchise handover on 11th November. I will however now take this up again on behalf of cycling campaigners in the new franchise area.
Proposed NET System Order - your letter of 31 Oct suggesting further meeting to discuss Pedals' detailed comments – my message of 2 Nov to Nazia Tanveer, NET Project Office:

“Nazia

Thank you for your letter of 31 October in response to Pedals submission on NET Phase 2 proposals and enclosing CD and hard copy versions of the Promoters' Documents Technical Development Plans NET.B10/1 & NET.B10/2. I have in fact already seen Library copies of these but it will now be very useful in the run-up to my appearance at the Public Inquiry on 14th December to have these versions to hand.

 

I am also glad to note your comment "that the detailed design stage will consider and address a large proportion of the issues we have raised concern about in our submission to the Secretary of State for Transport" and that you "will seek to enhance facilities for cyclists where practical and achievable taking account of all relevant factors".

 

As you suggest in your last paragraph I agree that it would be useful for us to meet to discuss detailed matters. I imagine that you will want to wait to do this until the Inquiry is out of the way but meanwhile do certainly email or ring me (981 6206) to suggest some dates so that we can get it firmly in our diaries.

Hugh

Chairman, Pedals

University Boulevard cycle path (north side) continuing problem by University campus S. entrance – my message of 1 Nov to Jenny Kukan forwarding complaint from Angie Gilbert:

Jenny
This message from Angie reminds me that STILL nothing has been done to sort out this dangerous cycle track access/exit properly, as we urged the need for a few months ago and which I thought was now definitely soon to be dealt with. Do you know why it is taking so long and just when the situation will be improved please?  Can this please be URGENTLY put right?
Hugh

----- Original Message ----- 
From: "Gilbert Angela" <Angela.Gilbert@nottingham.ac.uk>
To: "Hugh McClintock (Dell)" <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>
Sent: Thursday, November 01, 2007 4:03 PM
Subject: FW: University Boulevard cycle path (Sustrans Route 6) - surface 
maintenance and lighting issues

Hugh,
After another near-collision at lunchtime today I thought I should drop you a line to say that the turning on the north side of the University Boulevard cycle path when exiting from the Campus South Entrance to travel  towards Beeston, is still too narrow for more than one cyclist and too sharp an angle.
Best wishes. Angie
Angela Gilbert,
..and follow-up message from Angie, 1 Nov:

“Hi Hugh,
Thanks for passing on my message. Fortunately at lunchtime both of us were looking where we were going and had our wits about us. Now that it is dark much earlier in the afternoon, that particular junction is much more dangerous so fingers crossed the Council will get the work done very soon.
Best wishes, Angie”

…response of 13 November from Jenny Kukan:

“Hugh,
I can only apologise that this hasn't been done yet. I keep going down to the Highway Design engineers to chase it up and they are snowed under so haven't had time to chase it up the developers and come to an agreement.


Arthur Stocks in Highway Design told me that he will contact them again today to inform them that we are not satisfied with junction layout at present.
Jenny Kukan, Technical Officer
Traffic Management
0115 9156454

Matters arising from minutes of Notts CC Highways South Cycle Working Group meeting, 31 October (a.m)

Minutes already circulated to those on email.

The County Council are finally planning to go ahead with the long discussed cycle scheme on the A606 at Tollerton and we discussed two options for this.

District Council attendance at these meetings has now become the exception rather than the norm, unfortunately, with the loss of anyone representing Rushcliffe BC particularly noticeable when they used to be among those most regularly appearing. The Districts have an important role, especially in off-highway schemes, e.g. in West Bridgford upgrading the path from Bridgford Road to Edward Road / Ella Road and in developing further links in the Compton Acres area, e.g. an extension of the cycle path built two years ago from Collington Way near the Rushcliffe Arena.
Next meeting: 6 Feb,
Matters arising from minutes of Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group meeting, 31 October (p.m.), e.g. Ridewise and Cycling on Pavements offenders.

Among the matters discussed were the draft Cycling Action Plan, Cycle Theft (a taster of the presentation to next Monday’s Pedals meeting), Schools cycling (City feasibility study which is now underway and should, we hope, pave the way for Nottingham’s sign-up to BikeIt), Improving maintenance for cyclists, the Ridewise role in the Nottingham PCT/Cycling England CHIPPs Cycling and health project and how we might formalise the suggested agreement between Ridewise and the Police for cycling on pavement offenders to be referred for Ridewise training. Next meeting will be on 8th January.

CTC/ CCN Campaigners’ Conference, Oxford, Sat 17 November.  
I will give a brief report on Monday.

4. Cycle facility and traffic management matters

Saturday 3 Nov NEP item re 'Sneinton Bikers': my message of 3 Nov to John Lee, City Council:

“John

Did you by any chance see the item (with photo) on page 17 of Saturday's NEP about the group called 'Sneinton Bikers' wanting to make Sneinton a safer place for bikes?

 

I had never heard of them before and so rang the contact person named in the article, Jon Trotsky (tel. 0790 353 4444) to find out more about their group and what they wanted. He mentioned their particular concern about the dangers for cyclists on and around the roundabout at the junction of Daleside Road, Meadows Lane and Manvers Street as well as other roads and streets surrounding the area.

 

When I asked him what they were doing to take matters further, he said that they had not thought of contacting either the City Council or Pedals (!) but agreed that it would be a good idea, especially when I told him about the meeting which I had a few weeks ago with you, Neil and Jenny, to discuss that very roundabout as well as other local issues needing attention such as the degraded state of the Sneinton Greenway and Colwick Road cycle track, and the dangers for cyclists at the Daleside Road / Racecourse Road junction.  He was glad to hear about this meeting and your interest in considering appropriate action.

 

He said that they would be organising future rides (as mentioned in the article) and were keen to 'keep a light touch' but also that it would be useful to discuss with you and colleagues their ideas and suggestions so I thought I would let you know that he may well be in touch. Perhaps it might be an idea to arrange a meeting and, if you, like I will come along to, if I can make it. One way and another I have to be away most of this week, in London and Coventry, but I might find it easier to find a date during the following week (e.g. Wednesday or Thursday afternoon.

Hugh”

PS. Roger Codling rang to tell me that he subsequently met this group and was not too impressed with them! I have heard no more directly from them, despite my offer of Pedals help.

Broken cycle stands by Broad Marsh Centre – my message of 12 November to Chris Keane, Nottingham City Council:
Chris

Two of the cast iron cycle stands in the group of stands by the entrance to British Home Stores in the Broad Marsh Centre at the bottom of Maid Marian Way are missing their horizontal bars. Could you please arrange for these to be replaced/repaired?

Thanks, Hugh”

Miscellaneous City Council consultation letters re proposed Traffic Regulation Orders (TROs), etc. (with, in brackets) deadline dates for comments 
· Sheriff’s Way / Meadows Way Roundabout Improvements (letter of 18th October; deadline for comments: 6 November)

· Proposed prohibitions of waiting, Woodbank Drive area (16 November)
· Trowell Road Puffin Crossing facility (23 November)

· Arnold Road shops service road, Bestwood: Proposed One Way Traffic etc. TRO (27 November)

· Gregory Street & Priory Street, Lenton, Prohibition of waiting order (7 December)
· Radcliffe Street Area, The Meadows, Resident Parking Scheme (by 10 December)

Any comments, anyone, please?**
Proposed Chilwell Lane / Bramcote Lane cycle route – my message of 27 October to Kendra Hourd, Notts CC:

“Kendra

Thank you for your letter of 23rd October about the proposed Chilwell Lane / Bramcote Lane cycle route. 

 

I note that you appear to propose an off-road rather than on-road scheme and, in giving this our further consideration, it would be helpful to know more please about your reason for this and the possible greater dangers for pedestrians, and also cyclists at minor road junctions, that this might entail. Such an off-road route may help to reassure parents worried about the safety of their children cycling to and from local schools but may also mean more problems for other cyclists and other users, I fear, as well as slowing their journey times. Perhaps there is a case in this location for cycle lanes for general cyclists and off-road paths for those cycling to and from school?

Hugh”

…comments of 29 Oct from County Councillor Stan Heptinstall:

“As ward member, I agree with Hugh’s comments. The footpaths are quite narrow and heavily used by schoolchildren attending the Alderman White School.
Stan”

…and comments from Kendra Hourd, Notts CC (29th Oct)
”Dear Hugh,

The reason the cycle route is proposed off road is because there was insufficient carriageway width to provide on-road lanes.  Obviously we recognise that this type of route will be more attractive to children and less confident cyclists, whereas more experienced cyclists will continue to use the road.  This approach has been used at a number of similar locations without there being any significant difficulties with cyclist/pedestrian conflicts.  

 

It may also not be apparent from the brief plan you have received that the footways will be widened into the verge strips and, at one point, the carriageway in order to achieve adequate widths for the cycleway.

 

Having said that, the scheme is currently being safety audited and we will of course take on board any points of concern raised by that.  The upcoming 20mph Zone outside the school may also help to calm the situation during the busier times.

Yours sincerely, K. J. Hourd
Senior Improvements Officer - Highways South (available Mon-Tues only)
Road Traffic Accident Investigator - Highways Safety (available Wed-Fri only)
Communities Department
Nottinghamshire County Council
Tel: 0115 8786032 Mon-Tues, 0115 9774239 Wed-Fri
Fax: 0115 8786057 Mon- Tues, 0115 9811718 Wed-Fri”

…comments from Paul Hillier (30 Oct) and my response:

“Paul

Thanks for your comments which I have now had a chance to consider on site.

 

I think that the main value of the scheme will indeed be for cycling to and from Alderman White, as well as being of benefit for some cycle commuters who don’t mind having to go more slowly and dodge pedestrians rather than motor traffic, as well as having to give way or at least slow down at each minor road / access crossing. I do also appreciate that, within the constraints of this particular situation, there is not room for (good standard) cycle lanes or any type of scheme that could be relied to on to appeal to faster more confident cyclists, whether riding uphill or downhill (i.e. northwards or southwards).

 

For cyclists from (the east side of) Stapleford heading towards Beeston town centre there is also of course the option from Common Lane to continue straight ahead via Peache Way etc. and the bridleway across the golf course etc. although, until I refreshed my memory of the site, I had forgotten just how poor the visibility is for cyclists emerging from Common Lane at the Chilwell Lane cross roads. I note the current proposals do provide a safer crossing facility of Chilwell Lane for those on the new route; could this perhaps be adapted to help those wishing to continue on the other route, via a "dog-leg", to give the option of a safer crossing facility for them too.

 

I also wonder if there is a need for some markings/ghost island on the west end of Linton Road to help cyclists turning right onto the new shared path and protect them from motor vehicles turning left into Linton Road from Chilwell Lane?

 

Looking at the longer term, and thinking strategically about better routes between Stapleford, Chilwell and Beeston, developing/upgrading the route from further south on Bramcote Lane parallel to the NET extension across the open space towards Inham Road and the Toton park and ride site etc, would also be a very useful link, as Pedals has already mentioned and which we are keen to see done in association with the new NET line.

Hugh

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Paul Hillier 

To: Hugh McClintock (Dell) 

Cc: Ed Ducker ; Kendra Hourd 

Sent: Tuesday, October 30, 2007 12:58 PM

Subject: Re: Fw: Proposed Chilwell Lane / Bramcote Lane cycle route
Hugh,

As you'll no doubt remember, when we undertook the Broxtowe Cycle Masterplan exercise (not to be confused with the Beeston Masterplan) a few years ago when the Broxtowe Cycle Working Group still existed, it was proposed that a route was required connecting Beeston and Stapleford.

 

The route identified at that meeting utilised Bramcote Avenue, Chilwell Lane, Common Lane and Baulk Lane. The latter two quiet routes were improved a couple of years ago and we are now planning to fill in the "middle bit

 

We have faced insurmountable problems with regard to suitable facilities along Nottingham Road in Stapleford but I still feel that the route is worth providing. Certainly the section due to start construction soon should assist children wanting to cycle to Alderman White as well as longer commuter journeys.

Regards,
Paul Hillier
Local Transport Plan Officer (Greater Nottingham)
Nottinghamshire County Council
Tel: 0115 977 4866  Fax: 0115 977 4054

…comments from Anne Sladen, 7 November:

“There are a large number of new houses being build in the vacant plot bordered by Ald White sch, Bramwell and Chilwell Lane, so appropriate warning cycle signs will be needed.

An alternative which I use is using Kingsbridge Way, Turnbury Close and through a link through to the path which comes out on Cator Lane North. It is slightly shorter, less busy and avoids the turn out onto Bramcote avenue where there are traffic calming bollards limiting the road width.

 

On another point, do you know if there are any plans to improve matters for cyclists, (incl warning cycle signs) where the Sustrans Route 6 crosses the access to the new housing development on Queens Road opposite the park?
…comments of 9 Nov on this from Patrick Davis, Sustrans East Midlands:

“Ed

Anne and Hugh have a good point here. Please may I add Sustrans' voice to their plea for improvements to the continuity of NCN6 across the access to the new housing off Queen's Road. Does Notts "do" elephant's feet? If not a green strip between studs would be another approach.  

Many thanks.


Patrick Davis, Sustrans East Midlands, tel. 0116 270 2905”

Cycling through Arnold, Nottingham - message of 30 Oct from Ali, ‘NG5’ magazine and my response:

“Dear Ali

Thank you for your message to the Pedals website which has been sent on to me by Larry Neylon, Pedals webmaster.

 

I was very interested to hear of your interest in encouraging cycling as a healthy pursuit and would be very pleased to help you with your proposed feature on cycling. Perhaps you would like to give me a ring to discuss more what you have in mind and how Pedals can help. You might also like to look further at our website, including the copies you can download from there of our 3 most recent newsletters.

 

You might also like to discuss some of the people involved with promoting cycling at the County Council and Ridewise, to whom I am copying my reply, e.g. Ed Ducker (Notts CC Cycling and Walking Officer) and Graham Hubbard (Ridewise coordinator).

 

Good luck and I look forward to hearing more from you soon

Hugh McClintock, Chairman, Pedals”

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: <lneylon@ntlworld.com>

To: <Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com>

Sent: Tuesday, October 30, 2007 1:53 PM

Subject: [Fwd: [Membership] cycling through Arnold, Nottingham]

· Hi Hugh,
> This came in from the website.  Currently the contact us comes to me, but it would make sense for it to go to yourself really.
> Larry.
>> 
>> From: info@ng5.org.uk
>> Date: 2007/10/30 Tue PM 01:13:40 GMT
>> To: lneylon@ntlworld.com
>> Subject: [Membership] cycling through Arnold, Nottingham
>> 
>> Ali Wale sent a message using the contact form at
>> http://www.pedals.org.uk/contact.
>> 
>> Hi there.  We run a local community magazine called ng5 and want to include
>> a cycling article in it. I cycle with my kids to school where possible and
>> as they are 5 and 7 and from my house to school there are no safe roads or
>> cycle routes we generally go through the town centre on the pavement. They
>> ride safely and are polite however we regularly get shouted at. The gist
>> of my article is to put across my point of view which is; if generally we
>> want to encourage kids to be more active and healthy then please put more
>> safe cycle routes through towns to enable this to happen. I would like to
>> mention pedals as a good source of information and also wondered if you
>> thought I have a fair point or not??? Cheers, Ali



Rushcliffe cycling matters progress update: my message of 31 Oct to Phil Marshall, Rushcliffe BC:

“Phil

It was unfortunate that there was again no one from Rushcliffe at this morning's County Council Highways South Cycle Working Group meeting since there was, as usual, quite a bit about cycling matters in Rushcliffe and it would have been very useful to have had your input as well as an update from you on things where the Borough Council's role would seem to be particularly important.

 

In particular it would be useful to know where things have got to now on consideration of two of Pedals' longstanding ideas. These are:-

- the upgrading of the path from Bridgford Road to Edward Road (West Bridgford) to become an official shared path, with appropriate changes by the County Council on the highway at the Bridgford Road (Coop) end.

 

- upgrading/widening of the riverside path between Ladybay Bridge, The Hook and Holme Pierrepont (whatever the exact future of the NSWC)

 

- the extension of the Compton Acres cycle route west of Collington way from the David Lloyd access road north of the Rushcliffe Arena to join the existing paths in Compton Acres to the north of Rugby Road, both parallel to it and also the north-south path between Rugby Road and Wilford Lane/Bede Ling.

 

Could you please let me know the current position on these proposed routes?

Thanks, Hugh”

Comments on site meeting to discuss your ideas for Clifton-Ruddington cycle route and potential wider relevant developments – my message of 1 Nov to Chris Murden, (Pedals member and) Editor, Ruddington Village Newsletter.

“Chris

I think that was a very useful meeting we had this morning about your very interesting ideas for an alternative cycle route from Clifton to Ruddington to avoid the increasing hazards of riding on the direct road route between the two settlements.

 

Looking at the route in detail gives us a much clearer idea of what would be involved, including, as John Lee pointed out, a  lot of possible problems with landowners, as well as many competing claims on funding but I do think that it should be possible to find a way forward if we take a long-term view, break the project down into separate phases, ensure that it serves a variety of commuter as well as leisure functions (e.g. the Clifton campus of South Notts College, the South Nottingham / Wilford Industrial Estate / the Ruddington Fields Business Park) and also relate it to possible wider developments and funding opportunities including the possible Clifton housing growth point and further possible phases of the very successful Big Track project promoted by The Big Wheel / Greater Nottingham Transport Partnership, and also the routes to be developed alongside the NET extension to Clifton.

 

I also think that your proposals need not be regarded as in competition with ideas for improving the direct road route, e.g. by providing a cycle path or shared path on the mostly wide verges (or alongside the railway bridge where it crosses the former railway alignment) which would be much easier to achieve in the fairly short term. As well as helping cyclists to cope with the hazards of the increasing traffic volumes on that road it would also tie in with the wider aim of the current interest in promoting a variety of non-car alternatives for people working at the Ruddington Fields Business Park and I shall certainly make sure that I mention it our the next meeting of the Ruddington Fields Transport Group on 19th November. I was encouraged by Ed Ducker's comments at our meeting that something along these lines could be worth further investigation.

 

In our experience new cycle routes tend to work better and attract more users, when they build on to existing routes and, as I see it, careful phasing of parts of your proposals could do this. For a start they could extend the improvements already done by the City Council in the Silverdale / Fairham Brook area and the possible extensions further around Clifton through the green gap between Clifton and Ruddington.

 

With support from Rushcliffe Borough Council as well as the County and City Councils, as well as cooperation from other organisations including the Notts. Wildlife Trust, this could also be used to help promote good cycle access around the edge of Ruddington to and from Rushcliffe Country Park. It seems to be that this would a very useful link for a number of reasons including the increased attraction of the Country Park itself and also the potential which exists for a relatively flat and traffic-free route towards it from Clifton Bridge etc. This link could form a further extension of expanding Big Track network on both banks of the Trent with its particular appeal to families and other cyclists wanting a relatively gentle and traffic-free route, with various connecting loop / feeder route options. It would also tie in with the growing network of cycle routes in the Wilford, Compton Acres and Gresham Park area including the newly improved riverside path between Wilford and West Bridgford, and the future Sustrans National Cycle Network Route 15 plans across the county south of the Trent.

 

Development of The Big Track has, I know, managed to tap funding from various sources including Emda and I would have thought that there was a good chance of similar sources being tapped for such an extension as well.

 

Another possible source of funding could arise with the possible major new Growth Point housing area to the south of Clifton, for which a route through the undeveloped corridor between Clifton and Ruddington could be usefully developed. This could also link to the new cycling provision as part of the A453 widening scheme and, if extended towards Gotham through the fairly flat area between Clifton and Gotham, could provide a much safe route for cyclists than cycling on the busy and fast Clifton-Gotham road. I know that the Government is now increasingly keen that major new housing areas include 'green corridors' or 'green infrastructure', as well as good cycling and walking routes, and an extended route south from Silverdale towards Gotham etc. could be developed as part of this, as well as using developer contributions.

 

I will put this meeting report on the agenda for our next Pedals meeting on 19th November and also raise it at the next Greater Nottingham Cycling Development Group meeting on 8th January, both of which will give good opportunities for wider comments including the further thoughts of the other people at our meeting.

Hugh”


…and response of 1 Nov from Chris Murden:

“Forwarded are my comments on East Midlands Regional Plan stressing the need for a long term cycling plan should any further housing on a large scale go ahead in the Clifton area.  Looking at the options again today the shortest possible route would be from Wilford Road along by the Brookside and then through either the left or right side of South Nott's college on a fenced off section to Farnborough Road. Cyclists could then go South in the Gotham direction or North to pick up Swansdown Drive and Glapton Lane for Clifton College and Village plus Trent Valley Way Trail.  Looking at it this way, the direct route could be of a high cycling standard surface with subsequent off-shoots by the meander of Fairham brook in a trail surface.

Much would depend on the attitude of the farm owner and South Nott's College.

Thanks for coming to look at what would be a long term project with Fairham conservation in mind twinned with providing a safer route for the less experienced cyclist.

Regarding Nott's CTC Advisor, Roger Codling's comments; anything to improve cycling on Clifton Lane is welcome in addition to considering a greater vision for the future to provide a safer novice/family route (without hill/bridge incline) to ease Ruddington to Clifton cycle travel.

Chris R. Murden (Mr.) - Editor Rudd Newsletter 

With reference to the three Cities SRS policy 4, paragraph 5.13 I comment as follows:-

“A cycle route following the line of the stream at the Clifton Playing Fields alongside Fairham Brook for a while and then alongside the stream to Wilford Road, Ruddington to link with the new Ruddington to Wilford Cycle track would be a safety infrastructure improvement for cyclists.  As well as providing a pleasant tourist type route it would take cyclists off a busy and dangerous Clifton Road/Lane. It could also take a feed in from North Road.”

Ruddington Fields Business Park Travel meeting, Monday 19th November:

I will be attending to present the Pedals consolidated wish list of ideas for improving cycle access to this now car-saturate site, and will give a brief report at our meeting in the evening.

Coordinating Trent Park Developments proposed foot/cycle bridge, The Big Track and Sustrans Route 15 development proposals – my message of 13 November to Patrick Davis and Nicola Jones, The Big Wheel, Nottingham
“Patrick / Nicola

I was talking earlier today to John Rhodes, Development Director of Trent Park Developments Ltd (a keen cyclist and a longstanding member of Pedals) who is responsible for the Rivercrescent Riverside Apartments development now nearing completion on the north bank of the Trent, to the west of Colwick Park and opposite the Ladybay area of West Bridgford (see www.trentpark.co.uk) This will include secure cycle parking, a new stretch of the riverside path on the north bank and a free bike scheme, among other sustainable features. He told me that he is also now keen to include a foot/cycle bridge across the Trent from the bottom of Trent Lane (to the west of the Rivercrescent development) and he wanted my ideas on how to help promote this and relate it to wider developments, including Sustrans' plans.

 

I told him that, though it was now far too late to put this forward as part of the Sustrans Connect2 Project, I thought it could be very useful for him to talk to you about how it might relate to you plans for Sustrans Route 15 on the south bank of the Trent and other possible connecting cross-river links e.g. by Ladybay Bridge.

I also said to him that such a new facility, with other proposed stretches of new riverside path east of Trent Bridge, as part of the wider regeneration plans for the whole Eastside area, could also help to expand further the extent and attractiveness of The Big Wheel's very successful and widely publicised Big Track routes since these clearly have much appeal, especially to families and other people who want a convenient, fairly flat and traffic-free route. As you no doubt know, further improvements to this are in the pipeline and, as I have previously mentioned to Gary Smerdon-White and others from The Big Wheel it would be very useful to think about further extensions and improvements, not just further along both banks of the Trent but also with some major loop/feeder routes e.g. between Clifton and Ruddington towards Rushcliffe Country Park.

 

All these connections and ideas need of course to be closely coordinated with each other, with close partnership working by all the relevant organisations and agencies, to help achieve greater synergy and cumulative benefit. This would also help to maximise the value of the various cycling elements which John is including in his new development.

 

I think therefore that it could be very useful, if you agree, for you and John Rhodes to meet at an early and mutually convenient opportunity and I would be very happy to join in such a meeting if you would find it useful, as well as to encourage interest and support from the many other possible interested parties.

Hugh

 

PS. John Rhodes' contact details are:

John Rhodes, Development Director,

Trent Park Developments Ltd.,

Rufford Hall, 

Trent Lane,

Nottingham

NG2 4DS

tel. (0115) 9123456

fax. (0115) 9123417

mobile (07904) 198342

email: jr@trentpark.co.uk or tpd@rufford-hall.co.uk
 

 

5. Finance

Susan Young to report.

6. Autumn and Winter newsletters and need to improve service to Pedals members

Although, for reasons mentioned above, we still have not been able to post out the printed copies of the latest (Autumn) Pedals newsletter, along with the further subs renewal reminder letters for those who did not renew over the summer, we are now getting well on towards the date (mid-January) when the following (Winter 2008) issue is due to go to press so it is time to appeal again please for contributions for this, to be submitted not later than our next business meeting, on Monday 21 January.**
While still trying to get the present very unsatisfactory dispatch situation sorted out as soon as possible we need also to think very carefully both about how we can avoid such a serious situation recurring (e.g. by having some back-up system in place) and also how we can as soon as possible, following the transfer of responsibilities to the new Membership Secretary, Chris Gardner (after consolidation of up to date records, once the current ‘lapsers’ have had a chance to respond to the further renewal reminders), that we can ensure we give a much prompter service to both new and existing members. This is very important, both for keeping existing members and for attracting new ones, and for our general reputation and financial health.
I suggest that we should aim to ensure that every new member gets a welcome letter (the text probably needs updating now) and membership card within a week of joining (or a month at peak holiday times), along with a copy of the latest newsletter and recent cycle maps etc. 
We also need to ensure that we get back to a situation (unlike the last two years) where accumulated subscription income is transferred within a few weeks (rather than many many months) to our main high interest earning account, to ensure that our finances do not suffer from this utterly needless loss of income and that we don’t leave members wondering why on earth we are apparently so lax about wanting their support and their money. 
Ensuring a prompt service on the other hand (as we generally did under the previous Membership Secretary, Stuart Greenfield, will give a much more positive impression of Pedals and encourage them to get their friends to join, as well as helping our finances!*
7. Forthcoming Events / meetings

EcoTeams Training event, West Bridgford, 24th November – message of 11 November from Tim Gray:

“This may be of interest. 
Ecoteams were first introduced to England from the Netherlands by Pedals member Karina Wells!
Hugh
 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Tim Gray 

To: info@nottswt.co.uk ; d.york@btcv.org.uk ; jo@ngcn.org.uk ; enquiries@enable.uk.net ; info@navo.org.uk ; margretvince@hotmail.com ; info@staa-allotments.org.uk ; david@notts-rspb.org.uk ; hugh.mcclintock@nottingham.ac.uk ; Hugh.McClintock@ntlworld.com ; gill.grievson@nottscc.gov.uk ; bestwood.country.park@nottscc.gov.uk 

Sent: Monday, November 12, 2007 4:35 PM

Subject: EcoTeams - training event coming up

Hi there.

EcoTeams is a programme where groups of householders support each other to reduce their environmental impact through practical actions that suit their lifestyles. Each team is led by a volunteer facilitator, who receives training and support from us. We work with people in Broxtowe, Gedling, Nottingham and Rushcliffe. The programme is free to participants and has an excellent track record of helping people to achieve change.

I’m sending this note now because we have a facilitator training day coming up very shortly – Saturday 24th November in West Bridgford – and there are a few places left. If you or the people you work with are interested in getting involved, please let us know as soon as possible.

(We run several training events per year, and are always looking to get new participants on to teams, so even if people can’t make the 24th or don’t want to facilitate we’re happy to add them to our contacts list.)

Tim Gray, EcoTeams Project Officer (Nottingham), Global Action Plan - The Practical Environmental Charity 
Tel: 0115 978 4697
Email: tim.gray@globalactionplan.org.uk
www.globalactionplan.org.uk 
Measure your CO2 emissions - www.carboncalculator.com 
How green is your lifestyle ? - www.greenscore.org.uk
30 November Travelwatch East Midlands Meet the new Franchise Holders meeting, Leicester

I have been invited to attend this meeting with the 3 new franchise holders for this region including East Midlands Trains, Arriva Cross Country (who now run the Nottingham-Birmingham services) and National Express who take over the East Coast Main Line from GNER on 9 December.

Wed 5 Dec: Guided Ride leaders debrief/Christmas Social and 2008 programme

This will be in the Assembly Rooms at County Hall at 7 p.m., and including a bar and light snack. Anyone wishing to attend please contact Pete Jarman at Notts CC by 23 November- tel. (01623) 825491, email: peter.jarman@nottscc.gov.uk
Offers to lead rides in 2008 are requested by 20 January please. Only rides starting after 7 April should be included and this can include ones running in March 2009, just as some March 2008 rides have been included in the 2007 programme.

Our habit for many years has been to offer mini-rides before Pedals meetings between April and July, and a ride only on the third Monday in August when we have no business meeting. However, recently, we have had a decline both in the number of people willing to lead mini-rides and in numbers coming on them (not just due to the very bad weather this June and July) and we have not, as intended, seen any real evidence of their success in getting new people coming on them to dip in to a Pedals business meeting. 
We are also perhaps needing more slots for special discussions / visiting speakers. A lack of slots for these (some autumn and winter months only, though not in December (Christmas Social) and March (AGM), as well as September and January (intended to be for general catching up after months without any business meeting) has meant, arguably, that we have therefore missed out on the chance to have discussions with an influence a wider range of people, from local authorities etc, a possible contributory factor to the declining official interest in cycling locally in recent years. 
We therefore now need, I suggest, to think this pattern again.*
Future Pedals monthly meetings pattern and speakers / special topic discussions

We have speakers lined up for our January and February meetings, i.e. Mike Madin, Sustrans BikeIt Project Manager (discussing promoting cycling to schools) and Helen Ross, Nottingham PCT, to talk about their new CHIPPs Cycling and Health pilot project with Cycling England.

March will be our AGM but, I can think of at least 4 more people I would like to find slots for in the next few months (on the current pattern there would be none until next September or October). 
These include Ed Ducker (Notts CC Cycling Officer), Nicola Jones (Sustrans East Midlands), Lynn Hanna (Pedals member and Marketing Manager for The Big Wheel) and John Rhodes (Pedals member and Development Director of Trent Park Developments), responsible for the new Riverside Crescent development west of Colwick Park with its various cycling facilities include a bike store, bike pool and a new bit of riverside path. 
Any other ideas please?*
Which of these do we want to go for (if any, or others?) and how many (if any) mini-ride slots do we still want to retain? We might also want to go for a partial change, e.g. having speakers in April and May and retaining mini-rides in June and July when it gets dark that much later and when the weather is/may be warmer and brighter?

We need to decide this NOW so as to get our mini-ride offers included in the Rural Rides Programme!)**

We also need to be quite clear about the timing of these summer meetings and any remaining mini-rides and that the same information about timing is given consistently in different outlets including the Pedals newsletter, the Rural Rides Programme and the (revised) welcome letter to new members, etc. Otherwise there will be muddle and confusion!

Climate Change cycle ride – message of 11 November from Paula Hollings:

 Climate Change Bike Ride 2007
Saturday 8 December
Assemble 10am Lincoln's Inn Fields
Cycling to Parliament Square to link up with main march to US Embassy
(timed to coincide with the UN climate talks in Bali)
 

This is your reminder for the climate change bike ride coming up fast in four weeks. It's always hard to say for a winter ride, but interest seems to be well up on last year. Many thanks to the 70 bike shops throughout London that agreed to display the flyers without hesitation. Anyone worried about the weather conditions, just put an image of the 50,000 strong Hovis cycle ride in your mind and come anyway! A few thousand of us would certainly send a strong message.
 

Please, please everyone try to persuade one person to come on the ride who wasn't already coming.
 

As always we encourage you to decorate your bikes, especially with signs to show why we are all riding. There will be 150 flags available (bring tape if you can) and a large number of T-shirts, so if you'd like one come early, and allow time to dress you and your bike. 
 

Remember whistles, drinks and snacks.
 

Full details of the ride on the link below:
http://www.campaigncc.org/cycle.html
 

Flyer attached - do download and give to workmates and friends
 

Hope you enjoy the ride.
 

For further information contact Simon: 07986 904748
or email Paula by reply to: paula.hollings@freeuk.com
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Don't drive the planet mad!
Pedals Christmas Social evening, Monday 17 December

We need to discuss the arrangements for this and to book food with the pub. I hope that David Miller is willing again to run a quiz and would welcome other suggestions. Has anyone any slides to show, either transparencies or using a data projector please?*

East Midlands Cyclists’ Forum next meeting, Chesterfield: new date: Sat. 5 April 2008

New date for the meeting which had to be postponed from 13 October when Chesterfield Station was closed for engineering works.
8. Miscellaneous items:

The Peoples’ Million National Lottery Giveaway televised votes in December: Notts CC Living Legend and Sustrans Connect2 Projects:

“Not surprisingly the County Council are keen to get Pedals members to vote for their Living Legends Project in the north of the County, which includes several plans for new cycle routes. This is one of 4 projects shortlisted by the National Lottery for the televised debate in December, another being the (national) Sustrans Connect 2 project, to create new cycle/pedestrian bridges etc. which would plug major gaps in local cycle networks. Sustrans are of course also now widely canvassing support for people to vote for that too!

Details at: http://www.sustransconnect2.org.uk/ or from the leaflets etc. which I will bring to the Pedals meeting next Monday.

Hugh

 

----- Original Message ----- 

From: Wendy Honeyman Smith 

To: Wendy Honeyman Smith 

Sent: Monday, November 12, 2007 12:08 PM

Subject: FW: Sherwood Forest needs you! Pass it on

Hello Everyone,

Apologies if you have had this more than once, but I think you will agree it is in a good cause!

Wendy Honeyman-Smith, Co-ordinator 

Greater Nottingham Action on Tourism 
Distinctive Places .  Rural Spaces
Nottinghamshire Rural Community Council
Newstead Miners Welfare Community Centre
Tilford Road
Newstead Village
Notts. NG15 0BS
Tel. 01623 727600

Details at: http://www.robinhood.co.uk/
 …PS. Note from Peter Osborne, 13 November:
“Hugh - this is in direct competition with Sustrans for £50 million.
Peter

Hugh, 14.11.07
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